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PRESENT

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

	Peter Lozan (President)
	Graham Towle
	Suzanne Bergersen
	Lynn Elliott

	Mark Heathcote (CEO)
	Gloria Wiegmann
	Walter Hitchell OAM
	Bill Ford


LIFE MEMBERS

	Ron Jordan
	Pat Troy (Director)
	Isa Wye MBE OAM


AREA DELEGATES
	AREA
	DELEGATE
	AREA
	DELEGATE

	Far North Coast
	Tony Gallpen
	Metro South West
	Tony Stanley

	Mountains & Plains
	Margaret Spurway
	Metro South East
	David Kennedy

	Swimming ACT
	Lorraine Wuth
	Metro North East
	Graeme Field

	Mid North Coast
	Faye Rowles
	New England & NW
	Narelle Burke


CLUB DELEGATES

	CLUB
	DELEGATE
	CLUB
	DELEGATE

	Aquaburn
	Alex Warwar
	Atlantis
	Josef Strassmeir

	Avalon Bilgola
	Richard Vander Reyden
	Ballina Indoor
	Peter Charlton

	Bankstown Sports
	Helen Ashpole
	Blacktown City
	Valerie Fenbow

	Boolaroo Speers Point
	Greg Shaw
	Canberra
	John Skene

	Carlile
	Grant Dargue
	Central Newcastle
	Norman Roberts

	Cherrybrook Carlile
	Mark Campbell
	Coffs Harbour
	Alan Newman

	Cowra
	Pat Charnock
	Drummoyne
	Duncan Lyon

	Engadine
	Deirdre de Plater
	Freshwater
	Sunny Bidner

	Glenbrook
	Brad Kidd
	Hurstville Aquatic
	Judith Arnold

	Jamie’s Swim Club
	Jenny Schwetz
	Kempsey
	Janelle Barnett

	Ku-Ring-Gai
	Margaret Kniha
	Lane Cove
	Euan Callister

	Laurieton
	Ann Pilkie
	Lismore Workers
	Gary Dardengo

	Liverpool
	Philip Pappas
	Macarthur Indoor
	Leone Dyson

	McCredie Park
	Dennis Browning
	Menai 
	Maree Pavlovec

	Merrylands
	Peter Johnston
	Mt Pritchard 
	Mandy Brennan

	Nepean
	Steve Hardy
	Novocastrian
	Russell Waugh

	Nowra
	Clive Hepburn
	Orange Ex-Services Junior Polar Bears
	Wayne Donlan

	Parkes
	Barbara Weaver
	Peakhurst
	Julia Goff

	Queenscliff Ladies
	Joan Somerville
	Raymond Terrace
	David Richards

	Revesby Workers
	Bronwyn Hatzis
	Ripples St Marys
	Jessica Walker

	Ryde-Carlile
	Dianne Seary
	Sladem
	Ken Howard

	Sydney University
	Samantha Gardner-Wade
	The Hills
	Graham Taylor

	Toongabbie
	Shane Todd
	Twin Towns
	Helen Green

	Wenthworthville RSL Youth
	Paul Crollick
	Willoughby
	Regina Haertsch

	Wingham
	Margaret Cornall
	Wollongong
	Robert Newell

	Woodenbong
	Jennie Riley
	
	


VISITORS

	John Owen
	Jo Wazny
	Stephanie Hepburn
	Neil Rogers

	Penny Hansen
	Gail Cauchi
	Paul McMaster
	Peter Hall

	Robert Guyer
	Patricia Roberts
	Lee James
	Mike Birmingham

	David Light
	Ken Duncan
	Clem Doherty
	Morna Hill

	Lois Clarke
	Ann Manley
	Matt Charnock
	Mandy Charnock

	Meg Charnock
	
	
	


APOLOGIES
	Adelong
	Albury North Lavington
	Alstonville
	Armidale Alligators

	Armidale Penguins
	Baradine
	Bay & Basin
	Bomaderry

	BSC Rockdale
	Bundanoon
	Camden
	Canowindra

	Cobargo
	Collaroy Women’s
	Crookwell
	Dubbo City Swimtech

	Dukes of Harbord
	Eastwood-Epping
	Eden
	Enfield

	Forbes
	Forster Aquatic
	Gosford Stingrays
	Grenfell

	Hawkesbury
	Hillston
	Jerilderie
	Kandos-Rylstone

	Kurri Kurri
	Lockhart
	Macquarie Fields
	Macquarie

	Mullumbimby
	Murwillumbah
	Narellan 
	Newcastle Premiers

	Queenscliff
	Pittwater
	Prairiewood
	Quandialla

	Scully Park Tamworth
	Ravenswood
	Roselands
	Sans Souci Sea Devils

	SLC Aquadot
	Shaw Spartans
	Shire Sharks
	Singleton

	Sydney Swim PLC
	Stockton
	Swimfit Macarthur
	Swimwest

	Titans
	Tamworth City
	Tea Gardens-Hawks Nest
	Tilligerry

	Y Valley Aquatic
	Tivoli
	Warialda
	Warringah

	Young
	Coast & Valley
	Lyn Foley
	Lisa Bartel

	The Hon Kristina Kenneally MP, Premier
	The Hon Kevin Greene MP , Minister for Sport & Recreation
	Cliff Harris OAM
	Joan F Valler

	Helen Wood
	Chris Myers
	Ian Hein
	Kirsten O’Doherty

	Branko Sutic
	Philip Speet
	
	


WELCOME

At 10.00am the President, Peter Lozan, declared the 45th Annual General Meeting open and in welcoming all to the meeting he extended a special welcome to the Life Members and Swimming Australia Director, Clem Doherty in attendance.
Following a request for the CEO to acknowledge the apologies for the meeting the President then made mention of the passing of life member Ken Knight, in his 100th year. Peter commented on Ken’s long and meritorious contribution to swimming and that he would be sadly missed. Other members who had passed away during the year included:

Pauline Forbutt, Life Member Young Amateur Swimming Club, Alex Smith (Wollongong), Kel Cox (Stockton), Ray Allard (Life Member Swimming Mid North Coast), Stan Tilley (Ballina Indoor) and Shirley Mc Lennon (Woodenbong)
Peter then requested a silent remembrance to those members and others who may have passed away during the year.

BUSINESS
1.
MINUTES

1.1
Moved and Seconded that the Minutes of the 44th Annual General Meeting of Swimming NSW held on 13th June 2009 be taken as read.

CARRIED
1.2
Moved and Seconded that the Minutes of the 44th Annual General Meeting of Swimming NSW held on 13th June 2009 be accepted as a true and correct record.
CARRIED

2.
ANNUAL REPORT
2.1
The President presented the 113th Annual Report for the period 1 April 2009 to 31 March 2010. 

Peter Lozan spoke to his written report prepared under the four (4) strategic pillars that encapsulate the Strategic Plan – High Performance, Sport Development, Business Development and People Development.

Note was made of the reviewed Company Strategic Plan and Operational Plan including other areas such as;
· Sub Committee for Pool Management

· Thanked former CEO Ian Harkness for his services to the Company

· Welcomed and thanked new CEO Mark Heathcote

· Static Membership numbers

· Implementation of Development and Competition Policies

· National Swimming Championships & Open Water Results

· Area Rationalisation Program including implementation of Development Officers

· Border Arrangements

· Communication: Swimmer Magazine Online, website

· Committee’s work: 

-   Technical Open Water Swimming Committee; Open Water    

     competitions

-   Competitions; program restructuring

-   Technical Swimming; National Officiating Scheme, Area   

     Technical Official Co-ordinators, Mentoring Program

-    Projects & Membership; Club Operational Manual

· Changes to the Audit and Finance Committee – now Audit & Risk Committee

· Speedo Swim Shop

· Go Club Results

· Thank you to Swimming NSW Staff, Board of Directors and members for their support

· Congratulate Cliff Harris on OAM
In summary it was noted that 2009-2010 was a successful year for the Company with strong headway made on many of the objectives. The continued support and commitment of all involved will ensure the Company’s initiatives are brought to fruition in moving forward into the future. 
The CEO further highlighted the following Operational aspects:-

· Continued to work on the implementation of the Online Registration system – approximately 67% of Club transactions took place online
· The membership guide was revised for 2010 with the introduction of a Parents and Swimmer guide to Registering online this year

· Successful introduction of the Online Events system 
· Area Rationalisation program; the mergers that occurred this year included Coast & Valley, South Eastern, Mountains and Plains, Southern Inland and Metro North East

· Employment of first 3 regional development officers

· Company Risk Management Plans

· Review of Competition Strategy and Development Pathway

· Reported a Membership reduction this year which remains a key priority coming into 2011

· Heavy membership focus in 2010-2011 Operational Plan
· Congratulated Cliff Harris, Ruth Beverly Arnold and Dawn Elaine Prowse for being awarded OAM

· Congratulated Winners and Finalists in the 2010 NSW Sports Federation Awards and recipients of the 2010 Telstra Swimmer of the Year Awards

· Congratulated 16 NSW Clubs who achieved Gold Standard in the 2009 Australian Unity Go Club PB Program

· Congratulated NSW swimmers, coaches and managers who represented Australia at the 2009 FINA World Championships, 2009 FINA World Open Water Championships and 2009 IPC World Short Course Championships

· Acknowledged appreciation for Company Sponsors Speedo, SCU Banking, Courtyard by Marriott North Ryde, and Telstra

· Acknowledged other partners such as Union of Old Swimmers, Department of Arts, Sport and Recreation, NSWIS, SOPAC and SAL

· Special thanks to Board of Directors, particularly Peter Lozan, clubs and area representatives, technical officials, staff, parents and athletes

In closing the CEO expressed the importance of maintaining the successful momentum of the various new initiatives introduced this year. The CEO recognised areas for continued improvement to ensure long term success for the future.
Moved and seconded that the 113th Annual Report be adopted.       CARRIED
2.2
Moved and seconded that the Financial Statements for the period 1 April 2009 to 31 March 2010 be received.




          CARRIED
The CEO presented the Financial Statements, highlighting the following:

· The strong financial performance of the retail component
· Outstanding accounts being followed up by staff members

· Increased Swim Meet Revenue due to increased entries and attendance

· Saving of Online Registration expenses

· Area Development Grants not being utilised due to some areas not undertaking sufficient development activities 
· Saving of Club Development expenses due to costs saved by having regional placed development officers

· Saving of salaries and wages 

In summary the small surplus this year places the Company in a good position to further pursue activities in the future period.



Moved and seconded that the Financial Statements be adopted.        













         CARRIED
3.
ENDORSEMENT OF VICE PATRONS
President, Peter Lozan, mentioned that previous Patrons Esna Stewart OAM and John Devitt AM indicated they would be honored to be re-elected this year.

Moved and Seconded that Esna Stewart OAM and John Devitt AM be endorsed as Vice-Patrons of Swimming NSW Ltd.                                                                                          











          CARRIED
4.
APPOINTMENT OF AUDITORS
Moved and Seconded that Ernst & Young be appointed Company Auditors for the ensuing year.   







          
CARRIED
5.
DECLARATION OF DIRECTORS
In accordance with provisions of the By Law 11 (l) the declaration of the poll was undertaken.
Commencing on the 1st June 2010 Online Voting Memorandums were posted out periodically to 330 eligible members. By close of voting a total of 55 members had voted.
Of the 55 member votes received for Directors there were 0 that were deemed informal votes.
          5.1 DIRECTORS 
The following Directors were elected for a 2 year term:-

· Suzanne Bergersen

· Lynn Elliott

· Patrick Troy

· Gloria Wiegmann

Moved and seconded that that Poll, as declared, be endorsed.
                     
CARRIED

The President, Peter Lozan, then introduced the Board members in attendance to the meeting.

6.
SPECIAL BUSINESS


There was no Special Business.
7.         PRESENTATION OF SERVICE EXCELLENCE AWARDS

The recipients of the 2010 Service Excellence Awards were announced and presented by various Board members:-

· Janelle Barnett
· Sunny Bidner

· Amanda Charnock

· Robert Guyer

· Neil Rogers 

The President expressed thanks to the Presenters and congratulations to the recipients.
8.
MEETING CLOSURE

The Meeting was closed by Peter Lozan at 11.19am.

